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the recipient without further obliga-
tion to the Federal Government. 

§ 30.34 Equipment. 

(a) Title to equipment acquired by a 
recipient with Federal funds shall vest 
in the recipient, subject to conditions 
of this section. 

(b) The recipient shall not use equip-
ment acquired with Federal funds to 
provide services to non-Federal outside 
organizations for a fee that is less than 
private companies charge for equiva-
lent services, unless specifically au-
thorized by Federal statute, for as long 
as the Federal Government retains an 
interest in the equipment. 

(c) The recipient shall use the equip-
ment in the project or program for 
which it was acquired as long as need-
ed, whether or not the project or pro-
gram continues to be supported by Fed-
eral funds and shall not encumber the 
property without approval of EPA. 
When no longer needed for the original 
project or program, the recipient shall 
use the equipment in connection with 
its other federally-sponsored activities, 
in the following order of priority: Ac-
tivities sponsored by EPA, then activi-
ties sponsored by other Federal award-
ing agencies. 

(d) During the time that equipment 
is used on the project or program for 
which it was acquired, the recipient 
shall make it available for use on other 
projects or programs if such other use 
will not interfere with the work on the 
project or program for which the equip-
ment was originally acquired. First 
preference for such other use shall be 
given to other projects or programs 
sponsored by EPA; second preference 
shall be given to projects or programs 
sponsored by other Federal awarding 
agencies. If the equipment is owned by 
the Federal Government, use on other 
activities not sponsored by the Federal 
Government shall be permissible if au-
thorized by EPA. User charges shall be 
treated as program income. 

(e) When acquiring replacement 
equipment, the recipient may use the 
equipment to be replaced as trade-in or 
sell the equipment and use the pro-
ceeds to offset the costs of the replace-
ment equipment subject to the ap-
proval of EPA. 

(f) The recipient’s property manage-
ment standards for equipment acquired 
with Federal funds and federally-owned 
equipment shall include all of the fol-
lowing. 

(1) Equipment records shall be main-
tained accurately and shall include the 
following information. 

(i) A description of the equipment. 
(ii) Manufacturer’s serial number, 

model number, Federal stock number, 
national stock number, or other identi-
fication number. 

(iii) Source of the equipment, includ-
ing the award number. 

(iv) Whether title vests in the recipi-
ent or the Federal Government. 

(v) Acquisition date (or date re-
ceived, if the equipment was furnished 
by the Federal Government) and cost. 

(vi) Information from which one can 
calculate the percentage of Federal 
participation in the cost of the equip-
ment (not applicable to equipment fur-
nished by the Federal Government). 

(vii) Location and condition of the 
equipment and the date the informa-
tion was reported. 

(viii) Unit acquisition cost. 
(ix) Ultimate disposition data, in-

cluding date of disposal and sales price 
or the method used to determine cur-
rent fair market value where a recipi-
ent compensates EPA for its share. 

(2) Equipment owned by the Federal 
Government shall be identified to indi-
cate Federal ownership. 

(3) A physical inventory of equipment 
shall be taken and the results rec-
onciled with the equipment records at 
least once every two years. Any dif-
ferences between quantities deter-
mined by the physical inspection and 
those shown in the accounting records 
shall be investigated to determine the 
causes of the difference. The recipient 
shall, in connection with the inven-
tory, verify the existence, current uti-
lization, and continued need for the 
equipment. 

(4) A control system shall be in effect 
to insure adequate safeguards to pre-
vent loss, damage, or theft of the 
equipment. Any loss, damage, or theft 
of equipment shall be investigated and 
fully documented; if the equipment was 
owned by the Federal Government, the 
recipient shall promptly notify EPA. 
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(5) Adequate maintenance procedures 
shall be implemented to keep the 
equipment in good condition. 

(6) Where the recipient is authorized 
or required to sell the equipment, prop-
er sales procedures shall be established 
which provide for competition to the 
extent practicable and result in the 
highest possible return. 

(g) When the recipient no longer 
needs the equipment, the equipment 
may be used for other activities in ac-
cordance with the following standards. 
For equipment with a current per unit 
fair market value of $5000 or more, the 
recipient may retain the equipment for 
other uses provided that compensation 
is made to the original Federal award-
ing agency or its successor. The 
amount of compensation shall be com-
puted by applying the percentage of 
Federal participation in the cost of the 
original project or program to the cur-
rent fair market value of the equip-
ment. If the recipient has no need for 
the equipment, the recipient shall re-
quest disposition instructions from 
EPA. EPA shall determine whether the 
equipment can be used to meet the 
agency’s requirements. If no require-
ment exists within that agency, the 
availability of the equipment shall be 
reported to the General Services Ad-
ministration by EPA to determine 
whether a requirement for the equip-
ment exists in other Federal agencies. 
EPA shall issue instructions to the re-
cipient no later than 120 calendar days 
after the recipient’s request and the 
following procedures shall govern. 

(1) If so instructed or if disposition 
instructions are not issued within 120 
calendar days after the recipient’s re-
quest, the recipient shall sell the 
equipment and reimburse EPA an 
amount computed by applying to the 
sales proceeds the percentage of Fed-
eral participation in the cost of the 
original project or program. However, 
the recipient shall be permitted to de-
duct and retain from the Federal share 
$500 or ten percent of the proceeds, 
whichever is less, for the recipient’s 
selling and handling expenses. 

(2) If the recipient is instructed to 
ship the equipment elsewhere, the re-
cipient shall be reimbursed by the Fed-
eral Government by an amount which 
is computed by applying the percent-

age of the recipient’s participation in 
the cost of the original project or pro-
gram to the current fair market value 
of the equipment, plus any reasonable 
shipping or interim storage costs in-
curred. 

(3) If the recipient is instructed to 
otherwise dispose of the equipment, the 
recipient shall be reimbursed by EPA 
for such costs incurred in its disposi-
tion. 

(4) EPA may reserve the right to 
transfer the title to the Federal Gov-
ernment or to a third party named by 
the Federal Government when such 
third party is otherwise eligible under 
existing statutes. Such transfer shall 
be subject to the following standards. 

(i) The equipment shall be appro-
priately identified in the award or oth-
erwise made known to the recipient in 
writing. 

(ii) EPA shall issue disposition in-
structions within 120 calendar days 
after receipt of a final inventory. The 
final inventory shall list all equipment 
acquired with grant funds and feder-
ally-owned equipment. If EPA fails to 
issue disposition instructions within 
the 120 calendar day period, the recipi-
ent shall apply the standards of this 
section, as appropriate. 

(iii) When EPA exercises its right to 
take title, the equipment shall be sub-
ject to the provisions for federally- 
owned equipment. 

§ 30.35 Supplies and other expendable 
property. 

(a) Title to supplies and other ex-
pendable property shall vest in the re-
cipient upon acquisition. If there is a 
residual inventory of unused supplies 
exceeding $5000 in total aggregate 
value upon termination or completion 
of the project or program and the sup-
plies are not needed for any other fed-
erally-sponsored project or program, 
the recipient shall retain the supplies 
for use on non-Federal sponsored ac-
tivities or sell them, but shall, in ei-
ther case, compensate the Federal Gov-
ernment for its share. The amount of 
compensation shall be computed in the 
same manner as for equipment. 

(b) The recipient shall not use sup-
plies acquired with Federal funds to 
provide services to non-Federal outside 
organizations for a fee that is less than 
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